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Friends of Wildcat Mountain Say 

“Thank You Wisconsin Horse Council!” 
By Marla Lind, Friends of Wildcat Mountain 

 

Thank you so very much 
for your generous 
support for our horse-
drawn wagon rides at 
Wildcat’s 75th 
Anniversary celebration. 
 
Thanks also for your 
long-term support of 
our trail and 
campground 
improvements at 
Wildcat Mountain State 
Park.  The majority of 
our members are horse-
back riders so we 
especially appreciate 
the opportunity to 
improve the park 
facilities for the benefit 
of visiting riders and 
their mounts. 
 
Sincerely,  Friends of Wildcat Mountain 
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WHC Mission Statement 
To represent, protect and foster a unified equine industry in Wisconsin 

through leadership, education, service and communication. 

WHC Vision Statement 
To take a pro-active role in the future growth and development 

of the equine industry. 

Membership in the Wisconsin Horse Council is open to individuals, 
associations, businesses, societies, or other entities whose interests are 

in line with the WHC’s purpose and Mission Statement.  Our membership 
year follows the calendar year.  Members will receive a free e-newsletter 

and the option to purchase a printed newsletter where FREE classified 
ads can be placed and business card, 1/4, 1/2 and full page ads can be 

purchased as well.  The newsletter reaches 500+ horse enthusiasts. 
The WHC currently sends out six issues per year. 

The WHC employs a professional lobbyist who works with us on pending 
legislation as needed for the equine industry.  We continue to work on 

adding new benefits for our members.  Please feel free to contact us with 
your comments or suggestions.  Thank you! 

 

Wisconsin Horse Council 
Executive Board 2023-2024 

Executive Officers 
President - Anne Murphy 
    608-513-4488 
    equuspo@gmail.com 
Vice President - Katie Bachhuber 
    920-539-0601 
    kbach@nconnect.net 
 Secretary - Jill Feller 
     920-948-9502 
     jfeller5732@outlook.com  
 Treasurer - Ron Miller 
    608-873-3848 
    ronmiller1@charter.net 
 
 Executive Board of Directors 
Past President - Nancy Edwards 
262-853-5272, njrhorse80@gmail.com 
Director at Large - Gail Seasor 
608-576-9429, gailseasor@att.net 
Director at Large - Kricket Jewett,  
608-868-2609, kricketj@gmail.com 
District 1 Rep - Chris Nelson 
715-557-0169, ncs@lakeland.ws 
District 2 Rep - OPEN 
 
District 3 Rep - Bonnie Shepherd, 
262-670-1426, bonshepherd@outlook.com 
District 4 Rep - Floyd Finney, 
608-868-4543, floyd-diane@outlook.com 
District 5 Rep - Pat Jenkins, 
608-633-0273, pjenkinsqh@centurytel.net 
 
Office Staff Member 
Darla Schack - Newsletter Editor/Website 
Administrator, Administrative Assistant 
darla@wisconsinhorsecouncil.org 
P.O. Box 72 
121 S. Ludington Street, 
Columbus, WI  53925 
Phone:  920-623-0393 
info@wisconsinhorsecouncil.org 
 
Midwest Horse Fair 
Teri  Giannetti- General Manager 
teri@midwesthorsefair.com 
131 S. Ludington Street 
Columbus, WI  53925 
Phone:  920-623-5515  Fax:  920-623-5454 

ATTENTION! 
 

Tear out page 25/26 to fold as a 
handy brochure to keep or to share! 

This month’s featured brochure is 
WHC’s “WHC Supports You With 

Sponsorships, Trail Grants & 
Scholarships”. 
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What is the mission statement of the WSHC Equine Foundation? 
The Wisconsin State Horse Council Equine Foundation was created to better serve Wisconsin's growing equestrian             
community and to help that community realize its fullest potential. The Foundation is a tax exempt, non-profit 
501(c) (3) organization and as such allows individuals to make tax-deductible contributions to support Wisconsin 
equine projects. 
 
The mission of the Equine Foundation is to support Wisconsin's expanding equestrian community by funding: 
....Educational Initiatives 
....Equine Research 
....Trail Development 
....Youth Scholarship and Participation 
 
What is our relationship with the Wisconsin State Horse Council? 
The Wisconsin State Horse Council is our parent organization and the sole member of the WSHC Equine Foundation. 
WHC Board of Directors are elected to serve on the WSHC Equine Foundation Board of Directors, along with non-WHC 
individuals.  The WHC was incorporated in 1972 as an advocate for the equine owners and industry in the State of 
Wisconsin. It has grown to become the focus of the equine industry in Wisconsin. 
 
The Mission Statement of the Wisconsin Horse Council is: To represent and foster a unified equine industry in 
Wisconsin. To promote the horse through leadership, education, service and communications, and to take a proactive 
role in the future growth and development of the equine industry in the State of Wisconsin. 
 
WSHC Equine Foundation is a federally approved 501 (c)(3) non-profit corporation dedicated to the advancement of  
equine activities and the equine industry in general. 
 
The Foundation's main objectives are to promote education, research and development, charity, and scholarship             
opportunities for equestrians in Wisconsin. 

Welcome to the Wisconsin State Horse Council Equine Foundation 
The bond between an equestrian and their equine is an experience worth cherishing; we are 

dedicated to strengthening this bond and enriching the equestrian experience in Wisconsin through 
education, research, charity, and scholarship. 

Visit our website www.wisconsinhorsecouncil.org – Go to the WSHCEF tab 
at the top of the page 

WSHCEF Officers, Board Members & Volunteer Committee Members 
 

                  Officers 
 

President: James Harris 
Vice President: Gail Seasor 
Secretary: Diane Sackett 
Treasurer: Nancy Young 
Board Members: Lori Helmer 
  Katie Bachhuber 
  Jan Pieper 
  Floyd Finney - WHC Exec BOD Rep. 

                            Volunteer Committee Members  

 

  Karen Meekma  Dave Kluge 
 Sharon Hookstead Roxanne Cromheecke-Kluge 
 Margo Miller  Rich Ernsberger 
 Wayne Osterhaus Linda Ernsberger 
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 Friends of the Reforestation Camp Make Improvements and 
 Thank the Wisconsin Horse Council for Trail Grant Funds 

 

The Friends of the Reforestation Camp in conjunction with 
grants from the Wisconsin Horse Council have made 
improvements to the Equine camp sites in the new 
campground. FORC has put in a manure bunker to help 
keep the camp sites clean and a highline to tether your 
horse to for overnighting. 
 
The campground has 6 campsites for horses and their 
humans to overnight or spend a few days riding the 
approximately 10 miles of horse trail available. All have 

             water and electric at each site. 
 
The FORC also put in a hitching post and mounting block 
at the start of the horse trail for convenience and to 
mark the start of the trail. 
 
The riding is of the easy category and the property is 
fully fenced so it is a great place to start your young 
horses on their camping and trail riding careers. The trail 
is mostly sandy and there are gently rolling hills in some 
areas. Maps are posted at the trail head kiosks and also 
available on the Brown County Parks website where you 
would also make your reservations. 
 

Other activities in this park are the zoo (and you will 
hear wild animal noises such as lion roars while 
camping) and an aerial adventure park. Suamico, 
where the camp is located, is very near Green Bay so 
tourism opportunities are readily available as well. 
 
The FORC would also like to thank WPS for providing 
some materials and NWTC for the class of 2023 / 2024 
high wire electricians for volunteering their time to 
install the highline poles and wire. 
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 Red Oak Ranch Holds Second Annual 
“Ride for St. Jude” 

By Ed Johnson 

 

The second annual Red Oak Ranch "Ride for St. Jude” was 
held Sunday, October 1, 2023,  at the Red Oak Ranch near 
Hixton, Wisconsin.  It was a gorgeous day which made for a 
great show.  We had a good showing of riders for the ranch 
show.  The 
classes were 
Showmanship, 
Bareback Walk 

Trot, Ranch Trail, Leadline (6 & Under), Walk Trot Pleasure, 
Ranch Pleasure, Judges Command, Ranch Riding, Poles, 
Keyhole, Barrels, and Down & Back.  There were also fun 

classes like Egg 
& Spoon and 
Bribe Your Horse.  This year we added another fun 
class...the Costume class.  It was a hit with everyone.  Pat 
Stevenson, WHC Certified Judge, was the judge for the show 
and donated his time and also items for the auction.  All 
proceeds from the show went to St. Jude. 
 
 

Along with the horse show, we held a silent auction of 
donated items.  Businesses and individuals donated items 
for the auction, cash or checks.  The silent auction did 
great!  Last year's “Ride For St. Jude” raised $2,683.  This 

year we raised 
$3,271! 
 
 
Thanks to everyone that donated, showed their horse, bid 
on items or helped out with the show.  All of the help was 
donated as well.  A big “Thank You” to everyone! 

 
   * Photo credit to Allison Dickson  
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 Racine County 4-H Horse & Pony Project Thanks 
the WHC for Sponsorship 

By Samuel Johnson, Racine County 4-H Horse and Pony Project 

 

On behalf of the Racine County 4-H Horse and Pony Project, 
the Racine County 4-H Leader’s Association would like to thank 
the Wisconsin Horse Council for their generous sponsorship of 
$750 that went toward the purchase of a horse learning lab kit 
from the Ohio State University Extension publications. This 
multi part tool added valuable hands-on learning for the public 
inside of our interactive horse hut at the Racine County Fair on 
July 26-30. Thousands of fair visitors passed through the horse 
barn, many of which spent time in our horse hut that was 

prominently placed near the front of the barn. In recognition 
we placed a thank you plaque on the front of the horse hut 
and a banner on the rail of our arena. 
 
Learning materials were used again during our horse camp on 
Aug 26-27. Twenty-three youth participated in this event 
where the horse hut was utilized as a part of the event.  This 
kit will continue to serve the 4-H youth and the community at 
the fair for many years to come. 

 
The Horse Learning Lab Kit is your answer for species-specific, 
hands-on, durable materials that make learning tactile and 
fun. It includes materials and suggestions for activities that 
cover anatomy, breeds, conformation, medicine labels and 
inserts, animal handling, nutrition, and tack and equipment. 
Use this and other Learning Lab Kits for teaching and 
evaluating knowledge 
of livestock and 
companion animals. 

Perfect for classrooms, 4-H clubs, FFA chapters, skillathons, 
agricultural association activities, and more. 
 
We have provided pictures of the horse hut, the banner on the 
arena, and some of the crowds that we had. 
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Please go to 

https://www.wisconsinhorsecouncil.org/programs/trailGrant.php 

to access and print out the application. 
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 Notes of Thanks… 
The following two thank you notes were for funds requested from the WHC’s Level 
III Member Bonus Bucks Program by the Dairyland Driving Club for the Villa 
Louis Carriage Classic. 

 

To all of you fine folks at the Wisconsin Horse Council:   

Thank you so very much for your contribution to the Villa Louis Carriage Classic this past September.  All of the 
extra financial help makes many dreams come true!  What a wonderful show it is, and it continues to grow and 
improve each year.  I love to show my pony there—couldn’t ask for a finer place or finer people! 

Very Sincerely,  Debbie Hofsaess 

 

Wisconsin Horse Council: 

Thank you so much for the grant to support the Villa Louis Carriage Classic - we were very fortunate to have 135 
drivers enter the show this year and had terrific weather.  I was glad to see some familiar faces at the show too 
from the Council! 

Thank you, Mike Rider 

Wisconsin State 4-H Hunt & Dressage Show - June 23-25, 2023, Plymouth, Wisconsin 

The Wisconsin 4-H Horse Association and the Wisconsin State 4-H Hunt & Dressage Show 
Committee send our sincere appreciation to the Wisconsin Horse Council for the generous 
donation of $3,000 to our show. 

While the number of exhibitors is past years have declined, we feel strongly that it is important 
to provide those riders who focus on dressage and jumping an opportunity to have that state show experience 
offered to the pleasure and gymkhana exhibitors. 

Your donation allowed us to bring in recognized and respected judges without breaking the bank.  Approximately 
45 youth took the opportunity to not only show but take a lesson in jumping and dressed from the judges. 

Thank you again, for your support of our small but mighty group of Hunt and Dressage youth. 

Kind regards, Kristin Tetschlag, Chairperson - Hunt and Dressage Show Committee 

___________________________________________________________________________________________ 
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Upcoming Events 2017  

 
 
 

November 2023 

November 4 Lazycreek Farm 2023 Pleasure & Speed Show, W5358 Old Sixty Road, Juneau, WI, 
  (920) 386-8058 
November 12 Menomonee Falls Saddle Club Annual Tack Sale, Hartford Town Hall, 3360 Hwy K, Hartford, 
  WI, 53027, 9 a.m. - 1 p.m., check the MFSC Facebook page for details, Contact Gail Hayek 
  262-677-9610 
November 18 WHC District 5 Deer Hunters Widow Tack Swap & Craft Sale, Club 16, Sparta, WI, Hwy 16 
  across from Wal-Mart, 9 a.m. - 2 p.m., $20 a space plus table, for more info or to reserve a 
  table call Pat at 605-633-0273 or Deb at 608-495-3829 
November 23 Happy Thanksgiving! 
 

December 2023 

December 1 WHC Equine of the Year Annual Award Nomination Deadline, go to 
  https://www.wisconsinhorsecouncil.org/programs/Annual%20Awards/annualAwards.php for 
  guidelines, nomination forms and details 
December 25 Merry Christmas! 
 

January 2024 
January 1 HAPPY NEW YEAR! 
January 10 WHC Scholarship Application Deadline, go to  
  https://www.wisconsinhorsecouncil.org/programs/scholarship.php for guidelines, 
  application and details 
January 10 WHC Annual Award Nomination Submission Deadline, go to 
  https://www.wisconsinhorsecouncil.org/programs/Annual%20Awards/annualAwards.php for 
  guidelines, nomination forms and details 
January 24 WHC BOD Monthly Meeting, 7 p.m., 121 S. Ludington St., Columbus, WI  53925 
January 31 Ag Day at the Capitol, Madison, WI 
January 31 WHC Ride Wisconsin Program hour log submission deadline for 2023 hours ridden 
 
February 2024 

February 1 WHC Trail Grant Application Deadline, go to 
  https://www.wisconsinhorsecouncil.org/programs/trailGrant.php for guidelines, 
  applications and details 
February 10 WSHCEF’s “Winter Fun Day”, Springbrook Events, N8400 County Road I Burnett, WI 
February 28 WHC BOD Monthly Meeting, 7 p.m., 121 S. Ludington St., Columbus, WI  53925 
February 28 WHC Sponsorship Application Postmarked Submission Deadline, go to 
  https://www.wisconsinhorsecouncil.org/programs/sponsorshipGrant.php for 
  guidelines, application form and details 
 
March 2024 
March 27 WHC ANNUAL MEETING, 121 S. Ludington St., Columbus, WI  53925 
 
April 2024 
April 6  WHC Certified Judge Seminar, Heartland Equestrian Center, Custer, WI 
April 19-21 Midwest Horse Fair, Alliant Energy Center, Madison, WI 
 

May 2024 
May 22  WHC BOD Monthly Meeting, 7 p.m., 121 S. Ludington St., Columbus, WI  53925 

  WHC Calendar of Upcoming Events 
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District 3 includes the counties of: Brown, Calumet, Dodge, 
Door, Fond du Lac, Green Lake, Kewaunee, Manitowoc, 
Outagamie, Ozaukee, Sheboygan, Washington, Waupaca, 
Waushara, and Winnebago 

District 4 includes the counties of: Dane, Grant, Green, 
Iowa, Jefferson, Kenosha, Lafayette, Milwaukee, Racine, 
Rock, Walworth, and Waukesha 

District 5 includes the counties of: Adams,  Buffalo, 
Clark, Columbia, Crawford, Jackson, Juneau, La Crosse,              
Marquette, Monroe, Portage, Richland, Sauk, Trempea-
leau, Vernon, and Wood 

District 1 includes the counties of:  Ashland, Barron,      
Bayfield, Burnett, Chippewa, Douglas, Dunn,  Eau Claire, 
Iron, Pepin, Pierce, Polk, Price, Rusk,  Sawyer, St. Croix, 
Taylor and Washburn 
District 2 includes the counties of: Florence, Forest,         
Langlade, Lincoln, Marathon, Marinette, Menominee, 
Oconto, Oneida, Shawano, and Vilas 

D
istricts

 

www.wisconsinhorsecouncil.org

Join us on Facebook and become a friend.  You will receive the most 
up -to -date information and connect with  fellow horse people.   
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CounciLetter Deadline 
The deadline for articles, upcoming events and 

advertisements for the WHC CounciLetter is: 

January / February Issue: 
December 15th at noon 

Articles must be equine related, may not be for commercial 
benefit and must be sent to us in a timely fashion.  The 

Editor reserves the right to revise or refuse articles.  
Ads and articles are best sent in electronic format 

(prefer MS Word or Adobe Acrobat) to: 

info@wisconsinhorsecouncil.org 

Office hours:  Mondays-Fridays  -  8am-4pm 

WHC District 1:
Contact - Paulette Adair
715-554-2904
cca2lucky@gmail.com

WHC District 2:
Contact - Shaughn Novy 
715-610-1065
slnovy20@gmail.com
 

WHC District 3:
Contact - Lee Sackett 
920-210-3848
lee@sackettranch.com

WHC District 4:
Contact - Tara LeRoy 
262-613-8920
2fatponies@gmail.com

WHC District 5:
Contact - Pat Jenkins 
608-633-0273
pjenkinsqh@centurytel.net



Join us on Facebook and become a friend.  You will receive the most 
up -to -date information and connect with  fellow horse people.   

      
 

Important Dates to Remember 
 

 November 5  Daylight Saving Time Ends 
 November 11  Veterans Day 
 November 18  WHC District 5 Tack Sale 
 November 23  Thanksgiving 
   
 December 1  WHC Equine of the Year Nomination 
    Deadline 
 December 21  First Day of Winter 
 December 24  Christmas Eve 
 December 25  Christmas Day 

* Please check out our Calendar of Upcoming Events, which is 
included in each issue of the CounciLetter, as well as posted on the WHC 

website, for shows, fundraisers, clinics, tack sales and more! 


